
Farewell to Fire 
Chief Rick Marshall
After 36 years of dedicated service to the 
Renton community, Fire Chief Rick Marshall 
has retired.

Chief Marshall joined Renton RFA in 
February 1984 as an aspiring career 
firefighter in his early 20s. Over the years, 
Rick won the admiration of the community 
and the respect of his peers through hard 
work, dedication, and commitment to 
Renton. 

His success as fire chief did not happen 
overnight. Rick climbed the ranks of the 
fire service over three decades, working on 
every crew type and ascending every rank. 
He was instrumental in the development of 
Renton RFA's water rescue team and went 
on to run the program for many years.  
 
In 2015, he was charged with leading a 
team to develop and propose the fire 
benefit charge, which was later voted on 
by the Renton community and ultimately 
led to the creation of Renton RFA as we 
know it today. 

After accepting the position of Fire Chief 
in 2016, Rick went on to expand services 
throughout the community, which 
improved the overall Fire Protection Class 
rating throughout Renton. The imprint he 
has left on our community is undeniable, 
and we wish him well in his next chapter. 
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